  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

January 10, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Stan Lovan, Alderman Keith Jones, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, City Attorney Larry Tyrrell, and Police Chief Reggie Johnson. Alderman Leon Harris was absent.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on January 10, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Keith Jones, & Stan Lovan. Alderman Leon Harris was absent.
III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of December 13, 2016 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented with no changes.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: None
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers
                       1.   Administrative Director Peggy Porter: Cash balances were down from $1.8 to $1.7 due to large payments going toward pool repairs of $16,000.00 and sanitation truck purchase of $90,000.00. The water tower at Cemetery had $14,000.00 in repairs but Water/Sewer Dept. Supervisor Jeff Coffer was able to use supplies from an abandoned well that helped cut costs on the repair. The 6 month unaudited report, presented to the aldermen prior to the meeting, and shows the park fund and sanitation funds have had more expenditures than revenue. The final payment for the city hall building of $50,000.00 will be paid off in June of this year. 
                       2.   City Clerk Suzanne Welsh: Reading of Ordinance # 1007                          
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions-
     Ordinance # 1007 An Ordinance to amend “The Ava Zoning Ordinance” by changing the official zoning map and repealing that part of the ordinance in conflict herewith to change zoning from B-2 Central Business to B-3 General Business, of property located at 400 S.E. 3rd Ave. North in Douglas County, Missouri, and owned by Douglas County as described in legal descriptions below, by request of the Planning and Zoning commission. The title was read twice by City Clerk Suzanne Welsh. A motion to accept the planning and zonings recommendation for rezoning was made by Keith Jones and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. In the second reading, a motion was made by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. 

     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Park Board Appointments by the mayor- A motion was made by Stan Lovan to reappoint Brad Evans and Terry Lee to the Ava Park Board, term 1/1/2017 through 1/1/2019, and seconded by Keith Jones. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. 

2. Extension Council- A motion was made by Burrely Loftin to donate $10,000.00 to the Missouri Extension Council. The money was budgeted in our FY2016/2017 budget for the annual donation. The motion was seconded by Stan Lovan, motion carried, all were in favor 3-0. 

3. Workforce Ready Community- The City of Ava will join the Workforce Readiness program to help support the community as a work force ready community. A motion was made by Stan Lovan and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. 

4. Ava Bill Martin Memorial Airport- in the month of December the Ava Airport had 33 customer transactions, sold over 600 gallons of fuel, and we received $2,196.52 in sales. 
5. Airport meeting- Tuesday, Jan. 10, members from Lochner Engineering, airport manager David Davidson & Mary Kay, and city staff went over the bid plans for the resurface project through MoDOT. The estimated cost for the city will be around $97,000.00 (10% match) with the total estimated cost for MoDOT around 975,000.00. Request for bids will be sent out and opened in March. APAC will open a plant in Mansfield so asphalt may come at a cheaper bid price. They will reuse the current runway asphalt, grinding it to use as base under the new runway.
6. Recycling- City Attorney Larry Tyrrell has put together a contract for the Do. Co. Recycling Board to use showing ownership of the compactors, cardboard trailers, and pickup truck. Having the recycling board own the equipment is a good way to track where community funds were spent for grant purchased items. 

7. Verizon- James Cardinal has requested a copy of the deed showing ownership of the water tower. 

8. Cemetery easement- A survey of the land owned by Chantelle Emerson was made and an easement will need to be recorded giving easement rights for entry onto city property in the Ava Cemetery to allow owner access to their property. There was no way to enter the property other than through city property. A motion was made by Burrely Loftin to allow access onto the land known as  Troy Stamper property from city property that is located north of the Ava Cemetery and seconded by Keith Jones. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. 
9. Cemetery Plots- The 1985 North side addition of the Ava Cemetery, Block 11, has had no grave sold in that area since it was platted. The graves currently being sold have been in the 2000 Addition, Block 12, at a cost of $300.00 per plot. The city ordinance currently states that the 1985 Addition sells for $150.00 per plot and a request by City Clerk Suzanne Welsh was made to increase the fee per plot in the 1985Addition, Block 11, be changed to $300.00 per plot. A request was made for more information, including a map, to be presented at the next council meeting.
10. Real Estate- An offer of $25,000.00 was made for the purchase of the old City Utilities Building located on S.E. 2nd Street. The purchaser has requested closing to be on Friday, January 13, 2017 if the council approves the amount offered, less fees by the Real Estate office and other closing cost fees. A motion to accept the $25,000.00 offer was made by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.
Minutes were approved as presented for the December 13th closed session meeting and the December 20th Special called closed session meeting. 

VII.  Court Docket – none
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (3) Personnel- cancelled. 

IX.    Adjourn- meeting was adjourned at 5:52 P.M. 

Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

Date: __________________

